
From: Address Management (WODC) <addressmanagement@westoxon.gov.uk>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 11:03 AM 
To: Info <info@witney-tc.gov.uk> 
Subject: SNN2022173 - Street name application 
 
Good Morning 
 
I have received an application from Owen Mumford to name an existing road in Witney, which will 
provide HGV delivery access to their new Witney site.  Please see the attached plans with the section 
of road marked blue. 
 
The road is currently an unnamed road but does also serve access to a court of properties addressed 
as ‘Glenmore Business Centre’ and rear delivery access for other commercial units (Abbotts Medical 
& Smurfit).  Owen Mumford confirmed they would like to name this street to try to stop delivery 
issues with HGV’s using their main site entrance on De Havilland Way. 
 
As with all applications to name existing streets, we will need to carry out a formal consultation 
giving all parties (business & public) the chance to object to the proposal.  However before we can 
start this process we need to agree the proposed new street name. 
 
Owen Mumford would like to propose the street name ‘Norreys’ with the suffix ‘Avenue’ (Norreys 
Avenue) and have provided the following supporting information - 
 
we have requested Norreys Avenue is because our founders started the company (in 1952) in Norreys 
Avenue, Oxford.  It would therefore provide a fitting tribute to our heritage, as we invest and prepare 
for the future of manufacturing in Witney. 
 
Please confirm if you would like to raise any objections to the proposed name ‘Norreys’ or let us 
know if you have any other names that you would like to propose.  If you have additional names, 
please also include the supporting information about the proposed name.  Please note the suffix will 
be allocated at a later stage. 
 
Please can I ask for all responses by Friday 7th April 2023. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you.  Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Address Management 
West Oxfordshire District Council 
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